Submission to HREOC Same-Sex: Same Entitlements Inquiry by the Students’ Association of the University of Adelaide

The Students’ Association of the University of Adelaide (SAUA) is the peak representative body for students at the University of Adelaide. The SAUA has recognised for many years that queer-identifying people are discriminated against across many areas of life, and has strongly advocated for the removal of that discrimination through its sexuality department. It has run and been involved in many campaigns intended to increase awareness of issues facing queer-identifying people, and reduce the discrimination against them.

Being a young person today is significantly more difficult that it was ten years ago. The Workchoices legislation, changes to the rules concerning government welfare, increases in HECS as well as many other factors all contribute to the difficulties of being a young person today. These problems are compounded for youth who do not identify as heterosexual and who form long-term relationships with others of the same sex. Not only is there the psychological damage caused by not being officially recognised, but there is also the real financial and life impact of not being recognised as a couple. The SAUA welcomes the opportunity to contribute to this Inquiry. 

The SAUA supports the suggested definition of ‘de facto relationship’ as set out in 6.2 of the discussion paper. It is our opinion that this option is the simplest and most straightforward way of the defining the term in a way that is equitable to same-sex couples.

The SAUA supports Option 4 set out in 6.4.4 of the discussion paper as an appropriate definition of a child.

The SAUA has particular concern for the issue of Youth Allowance raised in 9.1.4. According to it, a young same sex couple are not considered independent in the same way that an opposite-sex couple would be. It is already very difficult for young people generally to access youth allowance, and this form of discrimination makes being an independent young person in a same-sex relationship impossible. 
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